

Executive Office

PO Box 1000, 625 Fisgard St Victoria, BC. V8W 2S6

T: 250.360.3125 F: 250.360.3076 www.crd.bc.ca

May 23, 2025

0400-40

Will Greaves
Member of Parliament, Victoria

Via email: will.greaves@parl.gc.ca

Dear Will Greaves:

Re: CONGRATULATIONS ON ELECTION

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Capital Regional District (CRD), we would like to extend our congratulations on your election as the Member of Parliament for Victoria. I recognize the hard work and dedication involved in undertaking this role and wish you a successful term.

The CRD Board identified the following five regional priorities to guide our work over this term:

- Transportation
- Housing
- Climate Action & Environment
- First Nations
- Governance

These priorities reflect the challenges and opportunities facing our region and align closely with many federal objectives. We look forward to the opportunity to collaborate with you in advancing progress on areas of mutual interest.

The CRD Board values the important role of federal partnerships in supporting regional initiatives, and we would welcome the opportunity to meet with you at your earliest convenience to discuss shared priorities and explore ways to work together for the benefit of the communities we collectively served.

Please feel free to contact me at any time, by email at crdchair@crd.bc.ca or to coordinate a meeting please contact Carolyn Jenkinson, Manager, Executive Operations by email at cjenkinson@crd.bc.ca or phone 250-360-3125.

Sincerely,

Cliff McNeil-Smith

Cliff McNeil Smith

Chair, Capital Regional District Board

cc: CRD Board

Ted Robbins, Chief Administrative Officer, CRD